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Dear Chair Beyer and Members of the Senate Business and Transportation Committee:

I write in strong support of efforts to extend the highway designation of Oregon Route 35 (OR-35) across the
Columbia River from the City of Hood River to help clarify the eligibility of future projects that would
improve or replace the Hood River Bridge. Extending this designation will help these projects’ eligibility for
important federal funding opportunities under the Fixing America’s Surface Transportation (FAST) Act
recently passed by the U.S. Congress.

The FAST Act included language I supported to bolster grant funding eligibility for projects within National
Scenic Areas (NSA’s). Specifically, this law outlines the eligibility of projects within NSA’s on the National
Highway System for funding under the Nationally Significant Freight and Highway Projects Program which
supports important highway infrastructure projects. Extending the OR-35 highway designation across the
Columbia River will help attain recognition on the National Highway System, further clarifying the
eligibility of future bridge projects for federal grant funding opportunities under this law.

As you know, major transportation elements within the Scenic Area, such as the Hood River Bridge, are in
major need of upgrading or replacing. Currently, the Hood River Bridge facilitates commerce and travel
between OR-35 and Highway 14 in Washington, allowing the passage of 3.6 million vehicles and $75
million in goods each year. However, low load carrying capacity, insufficient channel span across the river,
design vulnerabilities for seismic events, and other deficiencies prohibit the bridge from adequately serving
the needs of the local economy.

Given the integral role the Hood River Bridge plays in supporting the local economy and travel of residents
and visitors to the Columbia River Gorge, I fully support these efforts to help facilitate recognition of the
bridge on the National Highway System and further clarify its eligibility for federal grant funding under the
FAST Act. :

Best regards,

£ Untep.,

Greg Walden
Member of Congress




